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Thoughts from the Editor

The changing world of model railroading

Have you heard about model railroad podcasts? I have discovered that there are people who
don’t listen to podcasts and some that do not know what they are. Podcasts are audio
programs that are delivered over the internet to a smart phone, tablet, iPod, mp3 player or a
computer. There are podcasts on a variety of model railroad and prototype subjects. It's like a
short radio talk show. They're usually published at least somewhat periodically by the authors
and your iTunes (or similar) software will automatically grab the latest one for you, if you
subscribe to that podcast. Some are news. Some are views. Some are like standing around
the train shop and shooting the bull with friends. I listen to the podcasts on a mobile phone
while doing other activities like yard work, commuting and other tedious tasks. It does make
the time fly by and more enjoyable. This is a summary podcasts that can be found on the internet and I recommend that
you try some. I find them to be valuable resources for model railroading instructional, inspirational and with a bit of humor.
Besides the podcast audio program, most usually feature additional information on their web sites through text,
photographs and helpful links to other web pages. The best part is that they are all free to the listener.

These podcasts are listed with the name of the podcast, followed by the author, website and other notes.

The Model Railroad Hobbyist podcast -- Model Railroad Hobbyist - http://model-railroad-hobbyist.com/podcast/episodes
Model Rail Radio -- Tom Barbalet -- http://www.modelrailradio.com/

Mike And Scotty Live -- Mike Rose and Scotty Mason -- http://themodelrailroadpodcast.com/ -- A new podcast
A Modelers Life -- Lionel Strang -- http://www.amodelerslife.com/ -- Good interviews with lots of humor
The Roundhouse Podcast -- Nick Ozorak -- http://theroundhousepodcast.com/ -- Mostly prototype info
Lets Talk Trains -- Lets Talk Trains is affiliated with American Passenger Rail Heritage Foundation (APRHF), a 501(c)(3)
non-profit organization. -- http://www.letstalktrains.com/ -- Mostly prototype info
Terminal Talk Model Railroad Podcast -- Tom Conboy -- http://terminaltalk1.blogspot.com/
The TSG Multimedia Podcast -- http://tsgmultimedia.com/tsg-multimedia-podcast/
The Model Railcast Show -- http://www.modelrailcastshow.com/ -- Website is being updated as of this article. Old shows are
available at https://archive.org/search.php?query=Model%20Railcast%20Show

The Scotty Mason Show -- Scotty Mason -- http://scottymason.blogspot.com/ -- No longer producing new shows but old
episodes are still available
The Model Railway Show -- Trevor Marshall -- http://themodelrailwayshow.com/index.php -- No longer producing new shows
but old episodes are still available
The Rip Track -- Sean Lamb -- http://riptrack.net/book/export/html/350 -- No longer producing new shows but old episodes are
still available

I found one site in England that updates links to the latest podcasts on their website -- http://www.modelrailwaytalk.co.uk
/model-railways-podcasts

All of these shows are available on iTunes if you have and iPhone or iPod. There are some other apps available for the
android such as Podcast Addict. If you need more info, please feel free to drop me an email or catch me at the monthly
event.

Happy Listening!

Rick Luther

Newsletter Editor
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
luther7664@comcast.net
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What Happened Last Month

The January 21, 2017 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation by Stan Jennings on the history of the
Modesto & Empire Traction and the Western Railway Museum in Modesto, California. Stan attended the joint 2016 Pacific
Coast Region / Feather River Rail Society Convention in Modesto. A tour of the Modesto & Empire Traction and the
Western Railway Museum was a part of the convention. Stan gave a very interesting presentation on a small railroad that
only has 5 miles of mainline but operate and maintain an additional 38 miles of track within the Beard Industrial
District. The M&ET has a fleet of nine Genset and two SW1500 locomotives and uses remote controls to operate some
of their engines. The second part of the tour included a visit to the Western Railway Museum which features some
interesting locomotives and a few that are familiar to Utah rail fans.

Despite the massive snow storm that hit Utah the day of our January event, we did have a good turn out to the event. Our
AP Chairman, Jim Wanlass, handed out a Certificate of Achievement Award to John Laser for Master Builder - Motive
Power. Geoffrey Carter received a Certificate of Achievement Award for Association Volunteer. Jim also was received
a Certificate of Achievement Award for Model Railroad Engineer - Civil and a Certificate of Achievement Award for
Master Builder Structures. Congratulations to everyone on a job well done.
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Learn Something New

Workshop

Create unique and cheap buildings in any scale

Presented by Mike Pettruzzelli

Mike will show us how to create unique and cheap buildings in any scale.

Presentation

Operations without the Aggravation

Presented by Rick Luther

Learn about using a simple car routing system without all the paperwork and without a lot time
sitting in front of a computer.

Presentation

Eye Health and Safety

Presented by Dr. Bogus

Dr. Bogus will do a presentation on eyes, eye aging, close-up work and eye safety.

Workshop

To Be Announced

A "share your knowledge" hands-on scenery clinic is planned, more information next month.

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Discovery Gateway Project Layout

We will start off with a few photos from the Saturday classes of the "Pizza Box" layout program.
This is an out reach program to the public by the Northern Utah Division to encourage parents and
children to learn about the fun and learning opportunities of model railroading.

For those that would like to get some real hands on experience or chance to sharpen your layout building skills, please
consider helping out with the layouts we are building for the Discovery Gateway. The layouts are being built as an
instructional tool that staff can use for educational programs for children and adults. Each layout is built on wheels so that
it can be easily moved in and out of their public workshop rooms.

Work sessions are scheduled for every Tuesday from 10 am to 12 pm and from 10 am to 12 pm the morning of our
regularly scheduled event on the third Saturday of the month. Please contact Blaine at bholbro1466@earthlink.net or by
phone at 801-580-1459 for more information and to confirm the work session time.

Blaine Holbrook
Director at Large, Northern Division, NMRA
801-580-1459
bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division Operations Group News

The DOGs are taking a winter recess until further notice. Keep those thumbs warmed up
as we will be back shuffling cars and cussing at the dispatcher soon. In the interim we
offer some model operation basics to help introduce our members to the fun of being a
DOG!

GETTING STARTED AS A MODEL RAILROAD OPERATOR

So you have been hearing about this thing called Model Railroad Operations, but you are
not sure what it is, or if it would interest you. First let me tell you that railroad enthusiasts have been operating their model
railroads for more years than many of them can remember. Operating a model railroad has many levels, but for the
purposes of this article, I will discuss operating a model railroad with a group of people according to a set of rules which
closely resembles the prototype practices.

Sound confusing? It can be – depending on how many different railroads you operate on. Though there are a few
unwritten rules about how to operate a model railroad, each railroad owner will have his or her own set of rules that you
need to learn. If you are lucky, you will be able to operate on the same railroad often enough that the rules become
second nature, and you can really begin to enjoy the operating sessions. This does not mean you will not enjoy the first
session on a new railroad, just that there will be more learning during those first few sessions.

Your First Session

Whether this is your first session entirely, or your first session on a new railroad, there are a couple of things you should
remember. First, plan to arrive about 15 to 20 minutes before the scheduled start of the session, unless the layout owner
has specified a time to arrive. Arriving early allows you a chance to view the railroad and ask questions before things get
started. Many owners will have a scheduled start time for the session, and want to take care of pre-session items before
that time. Arriving just as things are getting started is a hassle to both you and the owner who has already assigned jobs
to those who arrived before the session started.

Second, always listen to the owner if he or she is providing pre-session instructions. You may want to just jump right in
and get going, but the information the owner is sharing is important and will help you throughout the session. Even if you
have been to this railroad before, listen, because things change and you want to have the latest when you get started.

Third, ask if you can ride along with an experienced operator for your first couple of trains. Most owners will be happy to
pair you up with someone who has been to his or her railroad before. If you are paired up, remember that you are the
junior, so listen to your partner and learn everything you can. Before long, you will feel comfortable enough to take a train
on your own.

Finally, remember that model railroading is fun. It may seem at times during a session that what you are doing feels like
work, and you may not be enjoying yourself. In these cases, consider that what you are doing is essential for others to
have fun. You can be sure that everyone else at the session is doing their part so that you can have fun. If you find that a
certain job is not enjoyable to you, simply let the owner know so that he or she can schedule you for something else next
time.

Basic Etiquette

Remember that you are a guest in the layout owners home, so act accordingly. We are all adults and by now we should
know how to act in the presence of other adults. Model railroad owners have a lot of time and money invested in their
railroads, so treat everything you touch with kid gloves.

Most owners I know also welcome younger operators, but it is a common courtesy to check first and make sure it is OK if
you are going to bring a minor with you. If you do get the OK, remember that you are responsible for the minor child and
should keep a close eye on his or her activities at all times. But remember, If the child is not going to be a part of the
operations crew, leave him or her at home.

Of course, accidents happen, and most owners know this. If you damage something, own up to it, let the owner know,
and deal with the consequences. In my experience, those consequences are usually a hearty “Thank you” along with
instructions on where to place the damaged item. Most owners I have met have a difficult time keeping up with the
maintenance of their railroad, and it helps when they know what is broken so they can get it fixed.

Wrapping up the Session

The layout owner will have scheduled both when the session is to start and when it is to end. You may or may not have
completed the job you are assigned at the end of the session, so you will need to ask the owner whether or not you
should complete the job. Often, unfinished jobs are left to be dog-caught in the next session, and in some instances jobs
that cannot be completed are planned into a session to set up for the next. This is why it is important to ask, not assume,
if you should complete the job.

The end of the session is also a good time to share any problems or concerns you found while you were operating. This
again falls under the rule of accidents above – if the owner does not know of an issue, he or she cannot fix it. Showing an
owner where a problem is might seem like a complaint on your part, but considering that many owners never get to
operate their own railroads, he or she may never know about the problem unless someone points it out. Never assume
that someone else will, just remember to approach it as a concern and not a complaint.

Finally, remember to thank the owner for allowing you the opportunity to enjoy his or her railroad. You should get in the
habit of doing this after every session, even if you become a regular operator. Before you leave, remember to check your
pockets for any paperwork you may have stowed while operating and leave this with the train or with the owner.

This article is from the Railroad Depot website at http://rrdepot.com/article/2010/getting-started-as-a-model-railroad-operator.html/

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

I’ve got some great news this month: It’s official that I am Master Model
Railroader #585 and the third currently living in Utah! What does that mean? Well,
for me it means I’ve accomplished a goal I’ve had for awhile. I first heard about
the AP about 17 years ago. I’ve been working seriously on the requirements for
about the last 5. Do not think that I believe I am better than anyone else. If
anything, I see a lot that I still have to work on. By earning my MMR I believe it
has made me more well rounded in my model railroading activities. Giving back to
the hobby is part of that. Anyone who is also interested to work toward this goal,
let me know. I’m very willing to help those who want to know more.

I am outlining my Quest for Master Model Railroader in a series of articles in the NMRA Magazine starting in the January
2017 issue. You can also see more pictures and get more insight on my website JamestownTrains.com – I am uploading
more info to the site as the magazine articles come out.

I often think of myself as a “Jack of all trades” but don’t like the second half of the phrase – “master of none” Well, now I
can say that I’m a “Jack of all trades AND a master of one!” I have been a Cubmaster and am currently an Assistant
Scoutmaster but that’s more of a leader than of one mastering skills. Though, I am learning new skills still in both Scouts
and model railroading, that I am trying to “master.”

In any case, I will continue to pursue my passion of life-long learning instilled in me by my Grandmother. There are a
couple more AP certificates I am interested in earning. I will continue to serve the Division in multiple capacities. I have
enjoyed the friendships that have formed over the last several years and look forward to continuing them and building new
ones. Please continue to share your knowledge, skills and accomplishments with the rest of us so we can all be better for
it and in that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass

AP Chairman
ap@northernutahnmra.org
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New Division Rolling Stock

2017 NORTHERN UTAH DIVISION CAR

The car chosen for the 2019 Northern Utah Division car is the Denver & Salt Lake refrigerator car.

The Denver & Salt Lake had six of these, 60000-60005, built by Pullman in April 1913. They were steel underframe, wood
body cars painted burnt orange for most of their working life then painted black toward the end. They were in service until
1947; there is no record of their disposition but were likely scrapped or sold by the D&RGW.

We have chosen the orange color for our reefers (more colorful than black) and we are using the Accurail 4800 series 40'
wood refrigerator car, which is very close to the prototype. Thanks to Ken Shaver of the Denver & Salt Lake Historical
Society giving us great input about the artwork and supplying a builders photograph.

BREAKING NEWS! The Accurail D&SL reefers have shipped. Unfortunately they

will not be here before this Saturdays event.
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2019 National Convention News

The 2019 Convention Chairs are meeting monthly now and we have identified 43 layouts thus far and
have 35 clinicians already verbally committed to attend. The Little America is under contract as well as
the South Towne Expo Center for the National Train Show.

The chairs are working on their respective groups and starting to put together timelines based on
feedback from clinicians. We have a group planning to attend the NMRA 2017 convention in Orlando,
Florida and looking for one more volunteer who can attend.

Our Registrar and web guru (Geoff and Jim) have found an online registration module that will handle
our registration for the convention, Extra Fare, tours, and more! Jim is working to have it ready to go over the next couple
of months. We'll need to be ready to accept registrations when Orlando convention opens. It'll also provide a day, hours,
minutes, display to the convention start which is less than 2-1/2 years away! That sounds like a long time but it really isn't.

While we have most of our committee chairs in place, we can always use more volunteers! Volunteers will assist us in:

Leading up to convention:

Volunteers who can help make contact with railroads, non-rail activities, layouts, SIGs, hobby shops, etc.
Volunteers who can help with photographs, collecting bios, clinic notes, etc.

For the convention week:

Bus tour guides (one guide per bus to keep the bus on schedule, layout tours, non-rail tours, Promontory tours,
etc.)
Registration tables (Sunday of the convention start and spouses can help.) As attendees arrive to register, these
volunteers help them with the bags registration and tickets. They will also help assemble everything. 
Silent Auction duties
Model Contest duties 
Bus tour dispatcher and helpers

And I'm sure we can think of more.

All Aboard!!!

Thanks,
Alan Anderson
Convention Chairman
nmra2019slc@outlook.com
www.nmra2019slc.org
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2017 Winter Palozza

Winter Palozza 2017 Report

As you are aware, the Northern Utah Division had an area at the Winter Palooza, which was held at the South Towne
Expo February 4, 2017.

One word -- BUSY!!

The Boxcar Races were, at times, overwhelming, but always busy. Very successful.

We also had Pizza Box layouts, two switching puzzles, a layout and an information table, all were very busy most of the
time.

We made many great contacts with potential model railroaders and learned a lot from the experience.
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Division News Items

Hostlers Model Railroad 2017 Festival

Friday, March 3 at 3:30 PM - 8:30 PM
Saturday, March 4 at 9 AM - 6 PM
Sunday, March 5 at 9:30 AM - 3:30 PM

Ogden Union Station
2510 Wall Avenue, Ogden, Utah 84404

Admission Adults $6
Adult Weekend Pass $10
Children 12 and under FREE
www.hostlers.info

HOSTLER FESTIVAL PHOTO & MODEL CONTESTS 2017

What is new for 2017? THE LOCATION!! Both the photo contest and the model contest will be held in the entrance to the
art gallery on the southwest side of the Grand Lobby.

The model contest is not NMRA judging, anyone may enter and there is a special class for youth. There are both popular
vote and judges choice awards, models compared are with each other in the class. The best-in-show model receives a
plaque; first, second and third in each class receive ribbons.

The basic photo contest rules have not changed in the past few years -- the photograph must be railroad related, the
photograph can not be larger than 8x12, the photograph must be framed for hanging, and only one photograph per
photographer per category.

See the Hostlers website at Hostlers.org for rules and more details on the photography contest and model contest.

HELP NEEDED AT THE HOSTLERS FESTIVAL
MARCH 3-5, 2017

We have a table at the Hostlers Festival to promote the 2017 Intermountain Train Expo, the Northern Utah Division and
model railroading. Please come and help the division by taking a short shift and enjoy the show while you are there. We
will have a sign-up sheet at the February event.

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in the last Promontory Post, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention shirts. Ruth had them at the
OT&W show, however we did not have a list of who ordered what. Some were picked up and Ruth was paid for them. If
you ordered a Division and/or a Convention shirt, see Ruth at the Hostlers Festival. Division shirts (all except one, a ladies
shirt, have a pocket) are $22.00, Convention shirts are $20.00 if picked up from Ruth. If there are any shirts not picked up
from Ruth at the Hostler's Festival. The Division will procure them from Ruth, distribute them to the appropriate people the
price is $27.00 for the Division Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts, so save money and see Ruth at the Hostlers
Festival.

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there
are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be at
the July Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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National Narrow Gauge Convention

NATIONAL NARROW GAUGE CONVENTION

The 37th National Narrow Gauge Convention will be held August 30th - September 2nd, 2017
at the Marriott Denver Tech Center Hotel Denver, Colorado

From their website:

Come join us for Colorado Narrow Gauge Adventure!

There is no other place on earth that has the same narrow minded opportunities that we do
here in Colorado. Colorado is known worldwide for the historical preservation of spectacular
sections of the longest and most significant narrow gauge railroads in the United States. We
have special convention attendee rates for most of the major Colorado historical railroad
attractions. Did I mention the Beer? We have more microbreweries than any other state. We

won't go into the other legalized state product that also starts with "b" or “m” you are on your own there. The 37th
Convention will be host to fantastic clinics, model layouts, contests, manufactures, vendors and fellowship come join us in
Colorado!

While a National Narrow Gauge Convention has some differences from a National Model Railroad Association National
Convention, there are a lot of similarities and we can learn a lot about a national convention from the 37th National Narrow
Gauge Convention. Plan on attending, even if you are not "narrow minded", modeling is modeling. There will be at least
one clinic on Utah Narrow Gauge, the Eureka Hill Railroad.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Alright! Some good news, the City has been repairing the roof of the building upstairs, and our all-too-
realistic waterfalls have been replaced with some more appropriate artificial water. We have the layout
functional again and had our February Open House as usual. Come down the Second Saturday of the
month for our next open house.

We now have a new website that we will be updating with new content! Check it out at
www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

Its that time of year again! Join us at Canyon Meadows Park (631 Peterson Pkwy, South
Weber, Utah) March 18 for train rides around the park! The park offers a large park with lots of
grass and a playground, there's also public restrooms available. Bring your friends, family and a
lunch and be ready for fun!

Be sure to join us the third Saturday of every month, from March to October, as the South
Weber Model Railroad Club gives free train rides at Canyon Meadows Park in South Weber
Utah! Donations are greatly appreciated to help expand the track and pay for maintenance and

upgrades.

There's still train tracks under all that snow!! Hopefully they'll clear off soon so we can get the track tuned and running
smooth again for our opening run day on March 18th!

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/
Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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Classifieds

Super-V Cradle

Made of soft foam, the uniquely designed Super-V Cradle holds your model firmly in any position, yet won't damage fine
detail. Ideal for painting, weathering, working on couplers, wheelsets, and more. Measures 12"L X 4"W X 2"H.

Only $9.95. + $2.00 S/H. www.kissmethodinc.com
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them that

will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your
information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by email at:

professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact the

club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter

contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website
at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s Museum
of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone at (801)
641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville. Contact

Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union Station.

Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street, Orem) at

7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit their website
at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website
at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85, two

blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from Memorial

Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact Cindy Meiser by
phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS mail at:
4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS mail
at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be

located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western
Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to have
trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website
at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah. Meets
the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website at http://utahtca.com
/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - Contact Bob Gerald by phone at: (801) 864-0174

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Stan Jennings

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Blaine Holbrook

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Presentation & Workshop Coordinator: Stan Jennings

Layout Tours: Pete Harmon

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Janet Jennings

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

NEW LOCATION!
Utah's center for model railroading excellence!

Join us every third Saturday at the

Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum

at the Gateway Shopping Center

444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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